
Yonkers Parking Authority 

Regular Board Meeting of May 31, 2022 

 

 

Resolution No. 2022–15: Approve Contract for Grotto Plumbing Inc. for Replacement of the 

Boiler Exhaust Duct System within the Buena Vista Garage (BVG) 

 

Moved: Luis Eleutice 

Second: Jeremiah J. Jerome 

Vote:  5–0 

Yea:  Steven J. Levy, Jeremiah Jerome, Dennis Gallego, Luis Eleutice, Robert Vitulli 

Nay:  None 

Abstain:  None 

Absent: None 

 

WHEREAS, the Yonkers Parking Authority has solicited bids for the replacement of the boiler 

exhaust duct system within the Buena Vista Garage (BVG); and, 

 

WHEREAS, Grotto Plumbing Inc. located at 523 Commerce Street, Hawthorne, NY 10532 has 

provided plumbing services to the Yonkers Parking Authority for several years in a satisfactory 

manner, as well as, being the lowest qualified bidder to submit a bid for the replacement of the boiler 

exhaust duct system at the cost of nine thousand two hundred fifty-four dollars and thirty-eight cents 

(9,254.38); and, 

 

WHEREAS, the Yonkers Parking Authority desires to exercise the option of continuing its 

relationship with Grotto Plumbing Inc. under the terms and conditions of the said proposal; and, 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Yonkers Parking Authority board affirms and 

authorizes the Authority’s executive staff to execute the proposed agreement with Grotto Plumbing 

Inc. under the terms and conditions of the said proposal. 


